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November 19, 2015

To pastors, delegates and congregations in Western District Conference,

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

We write following the recent WDC Assembly, in which delegates approved the resolution stating that: Western District Conference of the Mennonite Church USA, out of respect for the responsibility and commitment “to seek to understand and interpret Scripture in harmony with Jesus Christ as we are led by the Holy Spirit in the church,” upholds the right of individual congregations to discern how homosexuality will be subject to Biblical interpretation… and that pastors, with the affirmation of their congregations, consistent with Mennonite polity, and without fear of censure, may officiate or refuse to officiate ceremonies that consecrate before God monogamous, life-long unions, regardless of sexual orientation of those being united.  

The resolution was approved by a vote of 185 to 72 (72%).   Of the 185 “yes” votes, 30 marked the box that said, “I support the resolution though I do not support same-sex marriage.”  Of the 72 “no” votes, 4 marked the box “I do not support the resolution though I support same-sex marriage.” (see attached ballot as reference)

In response to this delegate action, we share several observations and affirmations.

· We acknowledge that the vote reflects a variety of different perspectives on matters of church polity and sexual ethics. Likewise, we know that WDC congregations will have a range of different responses to the vote.  In the midst of this diversity, we affirm the good faith and diligence of all delegates and congregations as you continue to interpret scripture, listen to the Spirit’s leading, honor your own convictions, and respect the viewpoints of others.

· We continue to tend WDC’s relationship with Mennonite Church USA.  A letter was sent from the WDC Conference Minister to the Executive Director and Moderator of MC USA following WDC’s annual assembly.  The letter acknowledged that the approval of the resolution means WDC may be subject to “conference to conference peer review” as determined by the Constituency Leaders Council, and that we intend to participate fully in that process. We will know more about that after CLC meets again in March 2016.  We affirm the value of relationships within our denomination, as a tangible expression of the body of Christ.

· We invite you to communicate with WDC leadership about how your congregation is responding to the passage of the resolution.  Please let us know how you are engaging in further discernment, if you seek assistance, or would welcome conversation with the Conference Minister or other WDC leadership.  We affirm openness, trust, and respect in our relationships within congregations and WDC.

· We celebrate the common mission that binds us together: To Witness and invite others to faith in Jesus Christ; to Dwell in just and loving relationships; and Connect to God’s mission in the world. We affirm the particular ways that each congregation in WDC carries out this mission.

As we move forward together, we welcome you to share your observations, affirmations, questions and counsel.

In God’s grace and peace,

Heidi Regier Kreider, Conference Minister

316-283-6300; heidirk@mennowdc.org
Richard Gehring, Moderator

785-539-4079; rbgehring@juno.com
[image: image1.jpg]